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The Rev. David DeSalvo, Priest-in-Charge

Apologies for the typing error!!  
TOURS of the new addition start

MAR 13 (not May)!

The Fourth Sunday
in Lent

 

Sunday Worship
Online

9:00 am Morning Prayer 

on Zoom

PC/Smartphone/tablet: https://bit.ly/StJBSundayMorning

Join by phone:  312-626-6799 or 929-205-6099, 

Meeting ID: 993 0976 0596, Password: 025189

Worship will include “A Sacred Meal for a Dispersed
Community” as part of the morning liturgy. Participants

are asked to bring bread and wine
for the Agape Meal.

Immediately followed by a Zoom virtual coffee hour

Note: the Bulletin will be provided  by email and visible on screen.

Sunday Lectionary Readings
Numbers 21:4-9

Ephesians 2:1-10

John 3:14-21

Psalm 107:1-3, 17-22

Announcements

Tours of new Addition:  AVAILABLE Saturday, Mar 13, 10:30

am or 11:00 am. Covid restrictions, RSVP required. Contact

Maureen Gillum at mgillum.m@gmail.com.  Also available on

Thursday.  More information below. 

Help Needed - Moving & Set-up of New Addition: Saturday

Mar 13, 11:00 am - 12:30 pm. Please contact Maureen

Gillum, mgillum.m@gmail.com, to sign up.

Daylight Savings Time Shift: "Spring Forward" Saturday night Mar

13 -- or you will be late for church on Sunday :-)

Morning Prayer: Sunday, Mar 14 at 9:00 am on Zoom with Agape

Meal. Followed by Zoom Coffee Hour.

Bible Study: Wednesday, Mar 17 at Noon on Zoom. Scripture: 1

Peter , Theme: Resurrection/Exile Contact Fr. Dave for the Zoom

invite.

Lenten Taize Service: Wednesday, Mar 17 (continuing

all Wednesdays in Lent), 8:00 pm on Zoom.  More details by email

each Wednesday.

Tour of new Addition: AVAILABLE Thursday, Mar 18, 10:30 am or

11:00 am. Covid restrictions, RSVP required. Contact Maureen

Gillum at mgillum.m@gmail.com.  More information below.

Help Needed - Moving & Set-up of New Addition: Thursday

Mar 18, 11:30 am - 1:00 pm. Please contact Maureen

Gillum, mgillum.m@gmail.com, to sign up.

Daughters of the King Sunday and Re-Admission of Julia

Stackpole to the DOK: Sunday, Mar 21 during the 9am Morning

Prayer service.

Study Group: The Sacred Ground study group  "circle" will meet

Tuesday, Mar 23 at 7:00 pm on Zoom. 

Coming soon:  Holy Week Sunday Mar 28 - Saturday Apr 3, Easter

Sunday April 4. Look for more information about "Holy Week

Bags" (which will need to be picked up)...Coming soon!

Father Dave's Office Hours 

Wednesday, Mar 14 10:00 am - 12:00 pm
On Zoom: https://bit.ly/StJBOfficeHours

or call Fr. Dave at 302.824.6272

Emergencies, please call Fr. Dave at 302.824.6272

StJB Addition Update

Small Tours Open & Help Needed

Pics above from the "pilot" tour this past week!

StJB’s Vestry and Building Committee are delighted to share that we are finally

ready for small in-person group tours of our new St John addition! While there’s

still plenty left to do, we wanted to open up tours to our parishioners. 

Keeping with our Diocese & StJB Covid safety precautions, we are limited to 6

people (slots) per tour and tours will be brief (~20 minutes). Please RSVP by e-mail

to mgillum.m@gmail.com to sign up. Tour opportunities this week:

    Tour Session1:  Sat  3/13  10 am  (Full - no slots available) 

    Tour Session 2:  Sat  3/13  10:30 am   (3 slots available)

    Tourt Session 3:  Th 3/18    11 am (4 slots available)   

        

When signed up, please meet your tour guide - Dave G or virtual Kirt (Maureen) -

outside near StJB’s original steps by the church’s red door at the time you signed up

for.  And remember: please bring/wear your mask and keep a social distance of 6’. 

We'll be adding more tours next month and will film a tour for viewing on-line

(watch for StJB tour news in eBB). Eventually, we’ll have a grand opening event

(TBD). 

Also…we’ve been chipping away at clearing out the sanctuary and our exciting

transition into our new addition. Most of the big things are moved but HELP is

needed (in small masked groups) to unpack, clean and put things away - especially

in our beautiful new kitchen.  Initial work slots are below, immediately following

our tours. Again, please sign up by e-mail to mgillum.m@gmail.com. 

    Help Session 1: Sat 3/13  11 am to 12:30 pm 

    Help Session  2: Th 3/18  11:30 am - 1 pm 

Last, Thank YOU all for your continued support, patience & faith. This was a long,

challenging project exacerbated by Covid-19, but our village pulled together to pull

it off. We trust our new home will well serve St John’s parish and our community for

generations to come. 

Wednesdays during Lent
8:00 pm on Zoom

Zoom link will be sent by email.

Saving Rebecca Marie
(Fr. Dave says, "I have sent my check in, how about you? Any

amount will help restore this historical painting.")

StJB Portrait of
Rebecca Marie Phippen Dow (1783-1875)

The Church of St. John the Baptist was built in 1876-7 in honor of
"our" Rebecca Maria Phippen Dow, a Sanbornville (then
Wolfeborough Junction) resident for all of her adult life, mother of 14
children and devout Christian, by her tenth child, Harriette Dow and
her and grand-daughter (through a younger daughter),  Harriette
Low.  

Through a long-ago gift of the Dow/Low families, StJB is the proud
possessor of Rebecca Maria's portrait, in oil! Unfortunately, the years
have not been kind to it. It is in great need of professional cleaning
and restoration.

As the inspiration for the existence of our beautiful church it seems
fitting that this portrait grace our new Parish Hall to remind of us of
our gratitude to those who came before.

Jackie Keating has obtained an estimate of $3,000 for professional
restoration of this historic oil painting.  Contributions toward this
project may be made to the church, with "Rebecca Marie" in the
memo line and will be much appreciated (not to mention enjoyed for
years to come).

The Daughters of the King (DOK)
is an international organization of women, primarily in the Episcopal

Church, who have vowed to follow a personal Rule of Life that includes

Prayer, Service, and Evangelism.  

StJB has an active chapter of the DOK and celebrates this fellowship

monthly on "DOK Sunday". Members come from many backgrounds,

and each defines and lives her personal Rule of Life in different

ways.  We welcome new members.

On Sunday, March 21 we will celebrate the re-admission of Julia

Stackpole into the DOK after a time of absence. 

Learn more at www.doknational.org or contact Fr. David or one of the

StJB Daughters if you might be interested in joining us.

More from Father Dave

In this world of online, email and
video connections, Fr. Dave is
busy! If you have not yet seen
his messages...
 

Visit our website's "Church Online" page: 
https://www.stjohntb.org/church-online 
for pastoral letters, videos and prayers.

 
Our budget is stretched to the limit this year!

If you have not yet pledged, to see us continue to grow and serve the
community, please click on the form above or click here to download
a 2021 Pledge Form, print it, complete it and mail it in. Or, if you
prefer, send an email with your pledge information to the church at
stjohntb@gmail.com.

If you have pledged, please don't forget to mail or arrange automatic
bank payment of your pledged conritbutions.

Prayer List: Victoria, Claire, Tim and Sean, Jen and Dave, Joanna, Nathan,
Fran, Maria, Walker Family, Anne, Barry, Harry, Thomas, Sebrina and Tyler, Julia,
Diane, Pat, Hazel, Tess, Judy, Jeffery, Michele, Martha, Harrison, Mickey, Johnny,
Evan Mingo Amos, Jan, Dennis, Ed, Will, Jim, Karen, Brian, Kathy and Steve,
Kirt, Richard and Lisa, Sal, Pam, Norma, Jean, Robert, Jim, Robert, Charles,
Brandon, Tammy, Anne, Stacy,
Military Prayer List: Martin, Jeremy and Colton, Kevin, Maxwell, Tyler, Alex.
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